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Rivington Primary School


Newsletter


www.rivingtonprimary.co.uk








Friday 11th March 2016 











March:





14th		Y3 Swimming


16th		Rec Hearing reviews


17th		Coffee Morning-9am


21st		Y3 Swimming


22nd		Easter Egg Tombola


23rd	Rec song fest at Queens Park


24th	Y5 Easter assembly


25th	Good Friday (School closed)


28th	Easter Monday (School closed)	


31st	Y4 to Grosvenor Museum





April:


1st		Y5 to Tatton Park


	End of term


18th	School re-opens


	Y4 Swimming


25th	Y4 Swimming





May:


2nd		May Day (School closed)


4th	Y4 at Victoria Park


9th	SAT’s Week


16th	Y4 Swimming


23rd	Y4 Swimming


25th	Y3 to Victoria Park


27th	End of term





June:





8th	School re-opens


	Y4 to Victoria Park


9th	Y5 taster day at Cowley

















Thank you to everyone who came to support Y1 in their assembly on Monday. I’m sure you all agree that the children worked very hard in preparing for it and they did really well.


Thank you for all your donations at the end, we managed to raise £21.40 and this will be donated to the Roald Dahl’s Children’s Charity.





Y4 enjoyed a trip to Victoria Park this week. The fresh air was welcomed by all and the whole class was very well behaved.





Thank you for all the lovely chocolate donations we have received today. It’s a fantastic start to our tombola which will be held on Tuesday 22nd March at 3.30pm.








Weekly Attendance Awards


Week commencing 29th February 2016





Congratulations to our Y3 & Y4 classes who both had 99.3% attendance - a great achievement.



























































Last night at the Town Hall Eleanor Moran from Y6 performed with the St Helens Schools Music Service music groups. She played bass clarinet and B flat clarinet with:





 Rivington School Band


St Helens Junior wind Band


St Helens Youth Wind Orchestra


St Helens Youth Brass ensemble


In total she played 15 pieces. Well done Eleanor, we are all very proud of you.








Please do not bring dogs, carried or otherwise, on to school property unless they are a registered guide dog.








Willowbrook Hospice Easter Toys





It is that time of year again where we help Willowbrook raise money for their hospice.


We have some Easter toys available to buy for £1 which we will send round all the classes so everyone gets a chance to purchase one.


It will be first come first served as there are a limited amount.


All money will go directly to Willowbrook Hospice.





Thank you in advance for your generosity.





IF THERE IS A SAFEGUARDING ALLEGATION ABOUT A MEMBER OF STAFF OR A VOLUNTEER CONTACT


Miss G Chalk


Or


Mr C Halliwell





IF THERE IS A SAFEGUARDING ALLEGATION ABOUT A MEMBER OF STAFF OR A VOLUNTEER CONTACT


Miss G Chalk


Or


Mr C Halliwell





Free School Meals





Your child may be eligible for free school meals if you receive Income Support, Guarantee Credit, Job Seeker’s Allowance (income based) or Emloyment & Support Allowance (income related). If you receive Child Tax Credit only (not working tax credit) and your annual gross income does not exceed £16,190 you must provide the full TC602 Child Tax Credit Award letter from HM Revenue & Customs when applying.


Tel: 01744 675216 or visit www.sthelens.org.uk 





Coffee Morning





School will be holding another coffee morning on Thursday 17th March at 9am. All parents/carers and anyone else who would like to come are very welcome. It will be an opportunity to meet some of our other parents and help out with the preparations for our annual Easter Egg Tombola.


Tea and coffee will be provided and maybe even a biscuit or two.


We hope to see you there!





Healthy Eating Policy





Here at school we have a Healthy Eating Policy. You will have all received a copy of this policy in your new parent packs when your child started in our school. We want to encourage all our children to eat a healthy balanced diet and in order to do this we have adapted the items for sale in our tuck shop and varied our meals at lunch time.


KS1 are provided with milk and fruit/vegetables daily and both KS1 and KS2 are able to purchase healthy snacks from our tuck shop but also have the option to have toast in the mornings. Please do not send your child in with crisps, chocolate etc for their snack or as part of their lunch as these are not healthy snacks and are against our school policy.





Our Healthy Eating Policy is available on our website should you like to read through it.





We appreciate your support.

















School will be closed on Good Friday 25th March and Easter Monday 28th March.


School will re-open on Tuesday 29th March at 8.45am.








SCHOOL WEBSITE ADDRESS www.rivingtonprimary.co.uk

